Office of School Board Members Board Meeting of February 12, 2003

January 29, 2003

Business Operations Larry W. Staneart, Chief Business Officer

SUBJECT:

AUTHORIZATION TO INVESTIGATE THE FEASIBILITY OF BUILDING A RUNNING TRACK TO BE JOINTLY USED BY FLORIDA MEMORIAL COLLEGE AND JAN MANN **OPPORTUNITY SCHOOL**

COMMITTEE:

FACILITIES PLANNING AND CONSTRUCTION

Florida Memorial College (College) and the District have benefited from a long-standing cooperative relationship, including the current joint use of a baseball field constructed across a portion of the College/Jan Mann Opportunity School campus. Recently, a request was received through Dr. Robert B. Ingram's office, to investigate the feasibility of building a running track for joint use by the College and Jan Mann Opportunity School, through the use of Safe Neighborhood Parks Bond funds.

RECOMMENDED:

That The School Board of Miami-Dade County, Florida, authorize the Superintendent to investigate the feasibility of constructing a running track through the use of Safe Neighborhood Parks Bond funds, to be jointly used by Florida Memorial College and Jan Mann Opportunity School, and to report the results of this investigation to the Board at

an upcoming Board meeting.